
COBB COUNTY RETIREE EMPLOYEE ASSOCIATION  

MINUTES 

FEBRUARY 15, 2016 

 The monthly meeting of the CCREA was held on Monday, February 15, 

2016 at the West Cobb Senior Center.   President David Stone called the meeting 

to order a 10:35 a.m. 

Invocation was given by Carl Cannington followed by the Pledge of Allegiance to 

the Flag. 

NEW MEMBERS:  None at this time .    

ILLNESS AND DEATH:  Tony Coker passed last year.  Babe Byrne had a stroke at 

home and doing well. 

PROGRAM:  Bob Beard introduced the speakers of the hour.  Alone with 

himself, they are members of the Paulding County Airplane Club.  Matthew J. 

Beebe CEO/President and David Price Consulting Operations Manager of 

Georgia UAV with a presentation on drones. 

Drone – A pilotless aircraft operated by remote control.  They brought a few for 

show and tell and how they are operated.  David stated that some drones are 

small in size and are legal.  Has to be register with FAA and they cannot be flown 

within 5 miles of any airport, unless you have an agreement with the airport. 

TREASURER REPORT: as of today Feb. 15, 2016, $7094.56 in the checking 

account.  Motion was made and second to accept the report.  Motion carried. 

SECRETARY MNUTES:  November 16, 2015 minutes were printed and 

distributed. Motion was made and second.  Motion carried. 

Tara Brewer with the senior center need our help on something she is working 

on and we were asked to fill out a survey. 



OLD/NEW BUSINESS:  President Stone asked of ideas for upcoming speakers to 

see Bob Beard.  And if we know of someone to come and speak, contact Bob. 

Chairman Tim Lee wanted to come and address the members, State of Union 

Address.  President brought it to the members first.  He will contact Chairman 

on a time. 

ANNOUNCEMENT: 

We received a Thank you letter, thanking us for our generous donation from the 

Georgia Firefighters Burn Foundation. 

Next month meeting will be March 21 and our speaker - Honorary Member Dick 

Yarbrough. 

DOOR PRIZES: We had 3 door prize giveaways Bob Beard, Steve Shelton and 

Bobby Gordon won gift certificates.  “Congratulations” to each of you! 

We want to thank HR for their contribution of a gift Certificate for our drawing. 

There being no further business President Stone adjourned the meeting at 12 

noon. 

PLEASE SILENCE YOUR CELL PHONES BEFORE THE MEETING BEGIN! 

DON’T FORGET DUES!!! 

 

BE BLESSED AND SAFE 

JO ANN MANN, SECRETARY 


